The Colliery Practice
Patient Participation Meeting



Minutes of Patient Participation Meeting
Tuesday 13th February 6.00pm, Cannock
	Attended on behalf of the Practice

	Name
	Job Title

	Heather Brace
	Practice Manager

	Diane Lee
	Receptionist

	Hayley Stubbs
	Assistant Practice Manager

	Dr Paul Ballinger 
	GP Partner 

	Attended on behalf of the PPG

	Cresta Garner (Chair)
	Mike Sutton

	Eric Johnson
	Grace Fairfield

	Sheila Brown
	Madeline West

	Laura Partoon
	Erica Bennett


	Apologies

	Name
	Name

	Alison Payne
	Hugh Lloyd


	1
	Welcome / Apologies

	
	The Chair thanked all for attending. The above apologies were accepted.


	2
	Minutes of last meeting – Review & Approval

	
	The Chair asked if any members requested any amendments to the minutes. Eric said that Preet had given the wrong impression in last month’s meeting. It was Chadsmoor Methodist Church that held the free Christmas dinner service. The Baptist Church hold a Tuesday morning walk in an also an Alzheimer’s support group. Hayley confirmed that she will change this on the minutes. 
Eric proposed, Madeline seconded acceptance of the minutes. Agreed.


	3
	Matters Arising

	
	Defibrillator outside Cannock Practice

Sheila said that she could not do any more to secure a placement of a defibrillator at any other buildings surrounding the Practice, which are closer to the road, apart from write to the residents of the buildings. Heather said that this was not a priority for her, however she will write to them when pressures ease at the Practice. 
Mike mentioned that there is now a defibrillator in Tesco, where monies were raised by charities and that this will be good for the community. 

Sneeze Guards 

Heather needs to speak to all Partners regarding whether the sneeze guards need to remain on front desks at both Practices. Heather is meeting with all Partners on Tuesday 12th March, so she will have more information for the next PPG meeting.

Newsletter

Heather and Sheila have agreed to meet on Friday 1st March to discuss the Patient Guide Newsletter, so they will have more information for the next PPG meeting.


	4
	External/Internal speaker 

	
	No speaker attended the meeting


	5
	Practice Report and Comments / Discussions

	
	Heather presented the Practice Report which the Chair welcomed. It was particularly noted that:

There was an increase of 2112 calls taken by Reception. An increase of 477 GP appointments made, as well as an increase of 148 non-GP appointments made. There have been several challenges in workforce, starting with Dr Adeosun starting and leaving the practice within one week. Two clinical staff on long term sick leave. Dr Ballinger having two separate holidays in February and continued sickness in Reception. 
One change that was noted is the Practice has employed a Business Support Administrator who is doing extremely well and is deeply knowledgeable in her role. 

Heather said that she has spoken to the PCN Manager today who confirmed that 73% of the Practice’s patients were seen within 2 weeks. She explained that this is not always easy to achieve, but the Practice is working on it.

Sheila highlighted that the Nurse Associate has handed her notice in due to completing a Nurse training course at university. The Nurse Associate role is funded by the PCN. Cresta mentioned how impressed she was by the Nurse Associate. Heather is awaiting further information as to whether she can remain part time whilst completing her Nurse Training. 

Heather mentioned that a challenge that the practice has had this month is an Asylum seeker had joined the surgery, it cost £1000 to have their previous medical history translated. Another challenge is the medical examiner referrals have changed to a long, extensive form that needs to be completed by the GP that saw the patient last. This can cause delays due to part time working. Sheila mentioned that she has challenged this previously and has been told differently. Heather replied that Coroners can refuse if a GP that has never seen the patient completed the form. 

Laura said Dr Elizabeth Fuller is not included on the CPRC, Heather confirmed Dr Fuller’s wait time for a routine appointment was 15 days.

The patient feedback was discussed. Eric particularly mentioned a comment suggesting Dr Ballinger smiling, and Sheila was impressed by a comment thanking Dr Blessing for her help with an Autistic Patient. Sheila then went on to suggest an area of the Cannock Branch in the patient waiting area could be used as a designated place for Autistic patients. Sheila also suggested looking at the patient feedback report quarterly and she is happy to put the figures together. 

Heather continued to read out the CPRC report, highlighting that there is a shingles clinic on Saturday, and that the practice has been told to contact all 1–6-year-olds that have not received their MMR jabs. Heather went on to report that recent smear attenders have been low, the practice will hold evening and weekend clinics to encourage Patients to book appointments.

Hayley has signed the Practice up to become a Veteran, Dementia and Daffodil friendly Practice. She has passed this to the new Administrator to develop for her.

Diane mentioned that Marie Curie attends the Huntington Practice every few months. 

The Chair suggested a representative from one of these services could attend a future PPG meeting.

Mike asked what the Practice does for Dementia Patients to which Dr Ballinger replied signing posting, looking at what underlying causes are, and putting Patients in touch with the correct help. Heather mentioned that the Social Prescriber can also help Dementia Patients. 

Laura said that the Hospital where she works have a Dementia Friendly area and ensure they are an approached service. They also help Carers. Grace then said that Maze is exceptionally good at looking after Carers, her neighbour specialises in this, and she will ask her if she can attend the group as a speaker. To which Cresta replied to it would be great to make Patients aware of the different services that are on offer to them. 

Heather mentioned that she received an ECG machine from the PCN. There is a 4-hour training course to complete, she will discuss this with the Partners. Heather continued to say that the PCN are well ahead of other PCNs. 




	6
	Topic 1 – Patient Guide

	
	Meeting arranged Friday 1st March to discuss.



	7
	Topic 2 – Engaging current ex-PPG/CPRC Contacts

	
	Wait for update after meeting on 1st March


	8
	Any Other Business

	
	Sheila said that she had been speaking to Heather over email regarding the Practice’s booking of appointments. She has spoken to other patients and from her own experience she could not get a routine appointment but could get an on the day appointment, which is not always appropriate when you have responsibilities. 
Laura expressed that she had not had this experience with the Practice. To which Diane confirmed she always asks if a Patient requires a routine or on the day appointment. Sheila believes that this is not always happening by other Receptionists and suggested Heather listened to recorded phone calls. Erica went on to say that she seconded the experience that Sheila had received. Sheila suggested a balance of both types of appointments in the interest of Patients and the Practice. Heather confirmed that she will speak to the receptionists to ensure that they are booking the appointments correctly. 

The Chair thanked the Committee for their attendance and contributions.


	9
	Suggestions for forthcoming topics/speakers

	
	John Ravenscroft
Pharmaceutical Commissioner


	10
	Dates of Future Meetings:

	
	Tuesday 12th March
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